
From: Clerk
To: A30 Chiverton to Carland Cross
Subject: RE: TR010026 - A30 Chiverton to Carland Cross - EIA scoping notification and consultation
Date: 11 September 2017 13:36:39
Importance: High

Please accept my apologies for any delay.  For local Councils August is by far and away the worst
time of the year in which to request responses to consultations – a notion perhaps exacerbated in
such a tourist hotspot as Cornwall as well.  There are fewer, sometimes no, Parish Council meetings
in August itself, and offices are staffed less than at all other times of the year.  Regardless of a
statutory requirement on the deadline expressed below, I hope that the Planning Inspectorate
recognise the inconvenient (purposely or otherwise) timing of such an important consultation.  I
strongly suggest that any such consultations do not take place in August in future.
 
St Agnes Parish Council considered the request for information to be provided in the Environmental
Statement and have the following comments:
 
RESOLVED to inform the Planning Inspectorate of the need for an Environmental Impact Study to
assess noise implications for the surrounding area (Goonbell/Goonown) and beyond; therefore
clarification is required in the report regarding the extent of the raising of the expressway.
 
The Council request information on when there will be an Environmental Study undertaken to
assess the potential noise pollution across the Parish (not only the adjoining properties) arising
from a raised expressway.
 
Regards
 
Lee Dunkley BA (Hons), MPhil
St Agnes Parish Clerk
 
Parish Rooms, 17 Vicarage Road
St Agnes, Cornwall TR5 0TL
01872 553801

 
 
 
 
 

From: A30 Chiverton to Carland Cross [mailto:A30ChivertontoCarlandCross@pins.gsi.gov.uk] 
Sent: 10 August 2017 14:54
Subject: TR010026 - A30 Chiverton to Carland Cross - EIA scoping notification and consultation
 
Dear Sir/Madam,
 
Please see attached correspondence on the proposed A30 Chiverton to Carland
Cross.
 
Please note the deadline for consultation responses is 7 September 2017 and is
a statutory requirement that cannot be extended.
 
Kind regards,
 
Katherine King

mailto:clerk@stagnesparishcouncil.co.uk
mailto:A30ChivertontoCarlandCross@pins.gsi.gov.uk


 
EIA and Land Rights Advisor – Environmental Services Team
Major Casework Directorate   
The Planning Inspectorate, Temple Quay House, 2 The Square,
Bristol, BS1 6PN
 
Helpline: 0303 444 5000
Email: EnvironmentalServices@pins.gsi.gov.uk
Web: http://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk (National Infrastructure
Planning)
Twitter: @PINSgov
 
This communication does not constitute legal advice.
Please view our Information Charter before sending information to the Planning
Inspectorate.
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